

GPAC Noise Element Subcommittee – Agenda – June 18, 2024, Meeting

Time: 06/18/2024, 3:30 pm - 4:30 pm

Location: Newport Beach Conference Room, Bay 1B/Hybrid ([details](#))

1. Roll call
2. Recap of [April 23 meeting](#)
 - a. Access to minutes?
 - b. Commitment to follow state OPR [General Plan Guidelines \(Appendix D\)](#)?
 - c. **Phase A, Step 1**, loose end: Who is the City's noise coordinator?
3. Update of **Dudek support efforts** for Noise Element
 - a. [Newport, Together](#) says "Background Report coming soon!"
 - b. What is Dudek doing?
 - c. What else will they be doing?
4. Update on Existing Noise Element **Implementation Matrix** (information item)
 - a. Promised at last meeting
 - b. Will help to guide **Phases B through D**
5. **Review of Noise Complaint Data** (presentation for **Phase A, Step 2**)
 - a. What do we have?
 - b. What more do we need?
6. Looking Ahead to **Steps 3 and 4**
 - a. Step 3: Identification of major noise sources – how will this be done?
 - b. Step 4: Noise survey
 - i. Who is going to do this?
 - ii. How is it going to be paid for?
 - iii. State requires current noise contours and projected contours at end of planning period (2050?)
 - iv. Current roadway noise contours may have been evaluated in pending [Housing Element EIR](#), but will need graphics and projections are only to 2029
 - v. Current airport contours are [available](#), but projections last made in joint City/County 2014 [Settlement Agreement EIR](#) and County's 2019 [General Aviation Improvement EIR](#), and they are only to 2030(?).
7. Future Meetings
 - a. Topics needed:
 - i. Noise 101: education on noise terminology and measurement?
 - ii. More information on how noise complaints are investigated and enforced?
 - iii. Discussion of member roles and assignments?
 - iv. What else?
 - b. Set date for next meeting